
Proceedings of the Commissioners 

 

The Sheridan County Board of Commissioners met in person on April 27, 2021 as advertised on 

the County website sheridancountyne.gov.  The meeting was open to the public and a ZOOM 

connection was also available.  Present were Chairman Loren Paul, Commissioners Bruce 

Messersmith and James Krotz, County Clerk Sindy Coburn and Treasurer Renee Thies. 

 

Joe O’Donnel of the Rushville American Legion appeared to request the use of the Courthouse 

parking lot for a school reunion event on July 3.  The BOC approved the request. 

 

Deputy County Attorney Jamian Simmons presented a request from RMAK Farms LLC, for the 

subdivision of a rural parcel of fewer than 10 acres in 6-33-41.  The Board of Commissioners 

(BOC) approved the request. 

 

Road Superintendent Richard Cross reported that the cost of replacing E-911 road signs will be 

approximately 9,500 for each of the County’s five road districts.  His plan is to complete one 

district per year. 

 

Cross presented a report on the proposal to vacate and abandon one mile of 620
th

 Road west of 

320 Lane.  The Board set May 25 as the date for a Public Hearing on the proposal. 

 

Sheriff Jeff Brewer reported on recent activities in his department. 

 

The BOC approved a Special Designated Use permit for The Fuel Grill to serve alcohol at a 

wedding reception to be held at The Barns at Galyen Farms on May 22. 

 

Extension Beef Systems Educator Jack Arterburn reported on recent and upcoming events and 

projects. 

 

Jeremy Harris of Manna met with the BOC via ZOOM to discuss information technology issues 

in the courthouse. 

 

The next meeting of the BOE and BOC is scheduled for Tuesday, May 11, at 9:00 in the 

Commissioners’ Chambers in the Courthouse and will be open to the public.  The meeting will 

also be available on ZOOM – check the Public Notices page of the county website for meeting 

number and passcode. 

The minutes of this and all meetings of the Board of Commissioners will be available to the 

public at the office of the Sheridan County Clerk and online at sheriancounty.ne.gov.  All meet-

ings of the Board of Commissioners are held in compliance with Nebraska Open Meetings Act 

and the public is always welcome.  

Submitted by James Krotz 

 


